
In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful                               Friday 13th October 2023 

 

Message from the Acting Headteacher  

Asalaam Alaikum Parents and Carers,  

I hope you are well. Thank you to FoHPS and all the parents and carers for helping host a wonderful event in 

school: Milad Un Nabi earlier this week, where our children showcased their beautiful behaviour and nasheeds’ 

compositions.  

 

As the weather is becoming cooler, we request parents ensure children wear their jumpers, cardigans and 

jackets; kindly label your children’s school uniforms so if misplaced, they can be found and returned. 

 

The school photographer Bernie has dropped off children’s school photos today, these have been sent home with 

your child today. Details on how to order are within the envelope.  

 

In addition to this, we are very pleased to say, ‘Our brand new Key Stage 2 trim trail is ready!’. Our children in 

Year 3 have been sharing the Key Stage 1 trim trail with their younger peers for the last two weeks with 

patience and respect. Drop off and collection for Year will continue to be via the School Office next week, as we 

complete our final checks on playground.  

 

Please take some time over the weekend reflecting (with your children) our value for this half term: 

compassion and how children have demonstrated it— we hope this discussion will elicit our pupils being able to 

share examples of compassion, as well as recall stories and assemblies shared. 

 

Wishing you a blessed weekend, 

Mrs Saad  

Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR| www.hujjatprimary.org 

office@hujjatprimary.org| 020 8189 9730 

Message from the Faith Leader  
Asalaam Alaikum Parents and Carers, 

It was so wonderful to see the community spirit that makes Hujjat Primary so unique as we came 

together on Wednesday to celebrate Prophet Muhammad (PBUH). A huge thank you to all the 

families that contributed and especially to FoHPS for their tireless effort in making the event an 

inspiring and memorable one for our children.  

At Hujjat we pride ourselves in providing opportunities to develop children holistically. As part of 

this, this week we marked World Mental Health Day through discussions about feelings and how 

we can support our mental health. We reflected on verse 28 from Surah Ar-Ra’d, Chapter 13, 

which says:  

ٱلْقلُوُباُ تطَْمَئنِ ا ٱلَلِّا بذِِكْراِ ألَاَ  
 “No doubt in the remembrance of Allah hearts find rest” 

We talked about using this advice from the Quran as a strategy to help us look after our mental 

health and how we can do this strategy wherever we are because Allah is As-Sami, The All Hearing 

and always looks after all of his creation. Further ideas to nurture your child’s mental wellbeing 

are provided below.  

May Allah (SWT) help us to support our families in their mental wellbeing and to apply the lessons 

of the Quran in our daily lives so we may achieve peace at heart through His remembrance. 

Insha’Allah.  

Have a blessed weekend, 

Mrs Jessa 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Message from Friends of Hujjat Primary School (FoHPS) 

 

 

Friends of Hujjat Primary School (FoHPS) are pleased to 
announce a total of £1937 was raised at the Milad Un Nabi event 
earlier this week. 
  
Thank you to all the people who attended, supported the bake sale, 
donated raffle prizes and volunteered their time on the day. Collective 
contributions are what made the event a huge success! 
  
We would also like to thank the teachers and staff at Hujjat Primary 

School who put together a heartwarming performance in honour of the 

Holy Prophet (PBUH). It was the highlight of the event watching the 

children perform with such passion and enthusiasm. Thank you to Mrs 

Jessa in particular for conducting it so smoothly.   

 

Special thanks to Brother Imranali for showing the children how much 
fun learning the Holy Quran is. 
  
In addition to the funds raised from Milad un Nabi, £5000 raised 
collectively by FoHPS has been donated towards building an Art and 
Design room for the school. 
  
For any outstanding payments for purchases made on the day, please use 
the link below to make payment by the end of today. 
https://fohps.sumupstore.com 
  
If you haven’t already done so, please join our FoHPS Whatsapp group for 
updates using the link below: 
https://chat.whatsapp.com/IkTs1HGxcxgE2vbhrdtNYQ 

  
Finally, if you have any comments, suggestions or fundraising initiatives 

to support the school, please email FriendsofHujjat@gmail.com. 

https://fohps.sumupstore.com/
https://chat.whatsapp.com/IkTs1HGxcxgE2vbhrdtNYQ
mailto:FriendsofHujjat@gmail.com


‘Pupil of the Week’ Achievements 
 

Each week of this half term, we focus on one of our school values.  During PSHE 

lessons and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how 

we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved Prophet 

(PBUH) . The value for this half term is compassion.  We are very proud of our 

pupils demonstrating this value! 

 Pupils’ of the Week 
6th October 

Pupils’ of the Week 
13th October 

An Noor  Nura Sara 

Al Haqq Yusuf Al B Safaa 

Al Kareem Hanaa Rafi 

Al Hakeem Tamara Mahdi 

Al Khaaliq Isa Maryam 

Al Wahhaab Aayaan Mahnoor 

Ar Raoof Elyas Adam 

Ash Shakoor Ali A Raaziya 

Attendance Awards  
Our target is 96% or more! 

Well done to   

Al Hakeem class for 

achieving the best 

attendance across 

school with 98.4% 

w.e. 6th October. 

Well done to  

Al Wahhaab class for 

achieving the best 

attendance across 

school with 99.2%          

w.e. 13th October 



Events Dates and timings 

Statutory Reception Baseline  
Assessments  

Monday 11th September – Friday 13th 
October  

Reading in EYFS workshop for parents 
(Online) 

Wednesday 18th October 5.00-5.45pm 

Mathematics in EYFS workshop for 
parents (Online)  

Wednesday 1st November 5.00-5.45pm  

Hujjat Primary School Book Fair Monday 16th - Thursday 19th October- 
School Library  

Year 2 Trip to Windsor Castle Friday 20th October  
Please make payments via Arbor 

Readathon Sunday 1st October– Tuesday 31st 
October 

 Half term break  
 Staff INSET day Monday 30th October 

23rd—30th October  
Children are back to school on: Tuesday 
31st October 

Parent Forum and Coffee with the HT Wednesday 15th November 7-8pm 
At school site 

Dates for your diaries: 

Additional Information: 

 

Book Fair competition winners 

We are very proud to announce the winners of the most 

well designed and creative book-mark: Hanaa (1K), Layla J 

(2K), Safia K (2W), Hadia (3S) and Sarah (3R). These children 

were presented with book gift vouchers during assembly.  

Book-marks completed by children who participated will be 

showcased around the school. Well done! 

 

Healthy Eating  

Please can we remind all parents and carers, if they are 

providing children with a snack at school, (especially for  

clubs) it must be only fruit and/or vegetables.  

 

As a school we highly encourage all children to have a hot 

school meal. School meals have shown to have significant 

healthy and educational benefits, enabling children to 

concentrate better in afternoon lessons and helping them In 

developing healthy eating habits. If your child needs a packed 

lunch due to special dietary requirements, please liaise with the School Office.  

Children should not be bringing in crisps or any sugary treats to school.  

 

Harrow Weald Safer Neighbourhoods Team 

Given recent current affairs, the Harrow Weald Safer 

Neighbourhoods Team have offered their support to families in 

Harrow. If you experience or witness any concerning behaviour 

please report to the community police at:  

HarrowWeald.SNT@met.police.uk or 07920233724 

 

For further crime prevention advice visit  

www.met.police.uk/crimeprevention   



We will also be holding a 

Half Term Helpers 

session. Please do email 

faith@hujjatprimary.org  

if you are able to 

volunteer even if it is for 

a couple of hours.  

 

Jazakallah 

May Allah reward you 

Parent Volunteers 
 

We would be very grateful for parents and carers to lead some informative 

assemblies about their professions and how they help people. 

If you are interested please email the School Office and include in the subject, 

attention of, followed by: 

 

Miss Aissaoui — EYFS parents 

Mrs Laamri— Years 1 and 2 parents 

Mrs Jessa— Faith 

Mrs Saad—Year 3 parents 

Library Volunteers 
A huge thank you to all 

the volunteers that have 

helped us with the library 

so far.  

 

There is still a lot to be 

done, so if you are able to 

offer some time we would 

be so grateful.  



How to take part? 
1. Print the Readathon Sponsorship form on the next page 

2. Read the Quran regularly and record  what you read and 

learn. You can be reading from the Quran, practicing the 

Arabic alphabet, learning Quranic stories or memorising 

a surah. There are so many ways to take part! 

3. Ask your friends and family to sponsor you for reading 

or learning about the Quran (per verse, per story, per 

page, per 10 minutes) 

4. Collect the sponsorship money and donate it via our 

JustGiving page by 13th November 2023: https://

www.justgiving.com/campaign/quranreadathon  

Please note: we are a cashless school 

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/quranreadathon
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/quranreadathon






Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
  

Mindfulness  
(all YGs) 
  

Cooking  
(Y2, Y3) 

Quran  
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 

Figs and Olives 
Gardening  
(Y2, Y3) 

Mindfulness  
(all YGs) 

Tennis  
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 
  

PSD Basketball/ 
Netball  
(EYFS, Y1) 

Badminton  
(all YGs) 

PSD Basketball/ 
Netball (Y2, Y3) 

PSD Gymnastics 
(Y1, Y2, Y3) 
  

Arts and Crafts
(Y2, Y3) 

  
  

      

HPS Clubs Autumn 2: Please book via Arbor from Wednesday 18th October 


